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• SHA materially underestimated the Limits of Disturbance for the RPA and all other Build
Alternatives, to the detriment of aquatic and other natural, cultural, and historic resources
that will be impacted without adequate study or mitigation.

• The RPA fails to satisfy the burden imposed on projects that impact parkland and other
protected areas, including those protected by the CCA.

• The stormwater impacts of the RPA continue to be poorly assessed and accounted for.

While SHA and M-NCPCC have had some preliminary conversations about addressing specific 
DEIS comments related to certain segments of the project, no formal commitments or responses 
have been provided to M-NCPPC. These serious concerns and information gaps-and the other 
concerns and information gaps previously shared with you--continue to preclude us from 
concurring with the RPA at this time. 

III. SHA and FHWA's Timeframe Is Not Realistic

Finally, SHA has indicated that it expects to publish the FEIS in October 2021, with the Record of 
Decision following in November. Based on the discussions of the DEIS comments to date, it is 
unlikely that SHA will be able to meaningfully resolve many of the comments and concerns that 
M-NCPPC has raised with the DEIS within that timeframe, including identification and avoidance,
minimization, or mitigation of impacts to natural, cultural, and historic resources.

* * *

As we have stated throughout this process, our objective is to work with you to advance the I-
495/1-270 Managed Lanes Study while also meeting our responsibilities as a Cooperating Agency 
and under applicable law. To that end, we look forward to your response and would welcome re­
opening a dialogue to address these concerns and requests for information. 

Sincerely, 
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Elizabeth M. Hewlett 
Chair 

Casey B. Anderson 
Vice-Chair 


